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23rd of September 2015 

 

 

Important Notice:  Voluntary Recall of Sprinter Gold® Results Plus™ 
 

 

Attention:  Australian Greyhound Trainers and Owners  
 

 

As you may be aware, there are new Racing Rules defining a limit to the level of cobalt in 

the urine of racing greyhounds.  We wish to notify all greyhound trainers that Sprinter 

Gold® Results Plus™ contains cobalt, as this supplement is a comprehensive vitamin and 

trace-mineral formulation for racing greyhounds.   

 

Sprinter Gold® Greyhound Products has not received indication that supplementation of 

Results Plus™ would exceed the new limit for cobalt excretion in greyhounds, but there is 

uncertainty about the maximum level of oral cobalt dosage under the latest regulations.  

Therefore, as many trainers have expressed concerns about supplements containing cobalt, 

we have decided to recall Sprinter Gold® Results Plus.   

 

We ask you to cease using the supplement and contact us on Freecall 1800 112 227 to 

arrange return of any size pack of Results Plus™ for a full refund at the recommended retail 

price of your specific pack size.  We will accept all full or partly used packs of Results 

Plus™ during this recall period.  Please do not give the recalled Results Plus™ to your 

greyhounds.   

 

We are formulating a new supplement without cobalt to replace the recalled Results Plus™ 

and you may request a sample pack of this new product as a replacement.  All other Sprinter 

Gold products for racing greyhounds do not contain cobalt and are not affected by this recall.   
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